
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support for our family and 
church here in Butte.  God continues to work in answered prayers and sending visitors 
to us.  As expected, growth is slow, but God is working and as the Bible promises in 
Matthew 16:18, “…I will build my church.”  When God called us to Butte, I am 
reminded that He used the verse from Matthew 9:36, “But when he saw the 
multitudes, he was moved with compassion on them, because they fainted, and were 
scattered abroad, as sheep having no shepherd.”  Pray with me as we focus on trying 
to reach out into the community to reach those that are “scattered abroad, as sheep 
having no shepherd.” 

I realize in most of the Untied States, summer has been started for a while, 
but here in Montana, we have only had a couple days with temperatures over 80 
degrees.  Humidity is very low as well, and we love it!  It is awesome weather for 
walking the streets of the communities to share the truth of God’s Word.  We are 
currently sending out invitations through Facebook Advertising and canvassing the 
neighborhoods with our John and Romans packets.  On Tuesday of this week, we had 
a Pastor friend come out and help us distribute a few hundred and we look forward to 
getting out many more.  Our desire is to have every home in Butte (17,000+) with a 
copy of the John/Romans packets by the end of the year. 

Earlier this month, we had an opportunity for some great fellowship with 
other church planters in the region at the Annual Missions Retreat at the Western 
Baptist Missions Warehouse in Gillette, WY.  The meeting was such a blessing to us, 
from the great preaching to meeting new friends that are serving the Lord in churches 
across the Northwest.  It really puts in perspective how scattered we all are and how 
our country needs more men to step up and accept God’s calling to share the truth 
right here! 

Thank you for your prayers as we work to reach the people of Butte through 
our canvassing efforts and our efforts to get into the community and meet more 
people.  Continue to pray for those who have been coming to the church, and as a 
new pastor, I need wisdom in some areas.  I am thankful for my support system in the 
Lord and in pastors that are willing to share their thoughts and recommendations with 
me.  May God richly bless you all as you continue to support our ministry both in 
prayer and financially. 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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